WHEREAS: the City of Pompano Beach takes enormous pride
and pleasure in honoring George Michael Wesolowski as he retires
from a long and distinguished career in public service as both a
Pompano Beach Police Officer and a Broward County Sheriff's
Deputy; and

WHEREAS: Deputy Wesolowski's career began in September
of 1974, and continued for over four decades as an Accident
Investigator, Police Officer, Detective, and Deputy Sheriff, he has
amassed a lifetime of noteworthy achievements benefitting the
residents of Broward County and the City of Pompano Beach; and

WHEREAS: during his tenure as a Pompano Beach Police
Officer and Broward Sheriff's Office Deputy he was assigned to Road
Patrol and Criminal Investigations, twice earning the prestigious
“Officer of the Year” award and six “Officer of the Month” awards; and

WHEREAS: on July 29, 1990, as a Detective, he was assigned
as the lead investigator of the homicide of Pompano Beach Police
Officer Scott Winters. As a result of his exhaustive investigation the
subject was ultimately arrested, prosecuted, and convicted for this
heinous murder; and

WHEREAS: Deputy Wesolowski has devoted his entire career
serving in the City of Pompano Beach with courage, professionalism
and integrity.

NOW, THEREFORE, |, Lamar Fisher, Mayor, and the City
Commission join the residents of the City of Pompano Beach in
congratulating George Michael Wesolowski on his well-deserved
retirement and recognize the countless contributions he has made in
his over 42 years of service. We extend our best wishes to him for
much happiness and good health in the years to come.

DONE, this 23rd Day of May, 2017.

Lamar Fisher
MAYOR




